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	Minutes
	Date NOVEMBER 17, 2021
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Due to the COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Laura Beecroft, Paul Douglass, Chuck Ewart, Jeff Fogal, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, Linda Lauzon, Amanda Madere, John Mellor, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Kara Scott, Lesley Taylor-Smith, Tim Turner, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh.


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #211117-001

“That the Minutes from November 02, 2021 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Lauzon)

Carried


	TREASURER’s REPORT
	 No report


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Kara Scott
Planet Stitch 

Richard Bowlen

Michael Racher

Kim Pollock

Green tape
HL jerseys/socks
Trainers course

Trainers course

Police check
   $    824.90
   $18,997.56

   $      22.60

   $      22.60

   $      22.24
MOTION #211117-002
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Mellor)
Carried 



	PREVIOUS MEETING FOLLOW UP

	TREASURER FOLLOW UP:
· Treasurer contacted Tracy at Alliance and the invoice was from Game Sheet Inc which is the program software that we use for the tablets.  The cost is $85 per travel team.  This amount was established 2 years ago and agreed to at Rep Council.
· Negotiated back with Alliance and we are only paying for 13 rep teams.  $2829.80 is the new invoice.

· We had budgeted for this under Alliance Registration fees.

VICE CHAIR REP HOCKEY FOLLOW UP:
· Information regarding requirements for children travelling outside of the country and not participating in school or hockey or any group activities following their return.  This information to be put on the website for an alert especially for those that may be travelling over the holidays.




	REGISTRATION
	· 1012 players were registered and 147 players were refunded.
· We have 865 active players.
· Rep teams have been rostered and AP’s are being added as the requests come in.
· Roster approval has just begun.

· Still collecting Rec rosters.  December 1 is the deadline.




	ICE DIRECTOR


	RECREATIONAL HOLIDAY TOURNAMENT:

· Ice Scheduler met with Tournament Director and worked out a schedule and it will be sent to the City.

· Dec 27-30 are the dates of the tournament.

· Rep teams may not get 2 practices that week.

· We needed 54 hours of ice.  Ice time from 3 pm to 10 pm.

· Will work with Tournament Director to get it up on the website.

· Max of 2 outside teams in U11 and U15.
· Looking at getting medals/awards organized.


	REC VICE CHAIR
	SELECT HOCKEY:

MOTION #211117-003
“That SHA generate a U9, U11, U13, U15 and U18 Rec Select Teams for the 2021/22 season.” (K. Taylor/Ewart)
Carried 
· Coach selection would be complete by first part of December and teams formed by end of December. 

· Ice Scheduler is looking into ice availability.  From January to March we will have our original ice.  Practices would have to be on the weekends.

· Concern re referee availability. It we can’t get referees there won’t be a game.
· Our regular scheduled games get priority for referees.
· Looking at 2 tryouts in December.

· There is one tournament at the end of the season.

· Teams would be required to submit a budget to Paul Douglass.
· The OMHA does not want our Select teams playing AE Teams and there is not a lot of Select teams out there to play.

· Goal is to develop players to move into Rep for next year.

· Any cost is covered by the Select team so no cost to SHA.

· Looking for volunteers for Coach Selection Committee for Select.
MOTION #211117-004
“That SHA appoint Lesley Smith-Taylor as the Select Director for the 2021/22 season.” (K. Taylor/Forbes)
Carried 
TO DO:  Web Administrator to update the SHA website under Executive to add Lesley as the Select Director.

REC DIVISION
· All leagues are underway including the U16-21 division.

· Some team balancing still occurring.  Some mediation had to occur but has now been resolved.
· It was noted that there were lots of spectators for the U15 and U18 division games. 



	REC VICE CHAIR
	· On November 15 a request came in from AAA to move a player from AA to AAA.
· Purpose of SHA is to provide opportunity of all players to play at their appropriate skill level and players are encouraged to try out and play for AAA.  

· It is unfortunate we don’t have a U15 MD team to draw from but we should be able to draw from players that were cut.

· SHA supports this move in this particular case.

· Coach is aware and parents are aware and approved.

· Player has been moved and Registrar has made the changes.

· Alliance has been in favour of this.

· Player had already been an AP with this team.

PROPROSAL TO COMMEMORATE VOLUNTEERS DURING COVID:
· Suggest a subcommittee be formed to commemorate our coaches and volunteers during last 2 years during COVID and memorialize what we accomplished during COVID.

· Hockey was a safety net and return to normalcy has been important for our youth and volunteers.
MOTION #211117-005
“That SHA commemorate our coaches and volunteers during COVID.” (Chadwick/L. Smith-Taylor)
Carried
· We didn’t have a Volunteer appreciation last year due to COVID.

· This upcoming Volunteer appreciation at the end of 2021/22 season should be a celebration for how we managed to get through two seasons with such difficulty in programming.
· We could consider presenting a certificate similar to what the City did for those who volunteered at the Vaccine Clinics.

· Suggest we move forward with a Committee to further discuss more about the possibility of certificates and how we communicate this to the general public.




	SILVER STICK
	· Meeting occurred last night and tournament will proceed with 64 teams in U11, U13, U15 and U19 divisions.  Most divisions will have A, AA and AAA.  

· Looking for volunteers.  Local teams to volunteer 30 hours.

· May bring in referees from outside of Lambton County.

· Discussed awards.

· Did not have chance to talk about the schedule.  We didn’t have the full list of all of the teams.




	CORRESPONDENCE
	LAMBTON PUBLIC HEALTH DIRECTIVE FOR PLAYERS TURNING 12 in 2022

· Letter from City of Sarnia regarding Vaccine eligibility for youth turning 12.  It comes from Lambton Public Health. Youth turning 12 in 2022 (January to March) are permitted to be vaccinated within 6 months of turning 12.

· Beginning October 30, those over 12 have to show vaccination of first dose.  By November 30, you have to have proof of both vaccinations.

· Those turning 12 within 6 months can be vaccinated.  This will meet the vaccine requirements to enable them to participate in their sport.

· Upcoming vaccine clinics to provide walk in clinics.

· This was brought up to the Alliance whether they would mandate the vaccines for those players in U12.

· This would be of concern for our U12 Divisions in both Rep and Rec.

· The City’s Parks and Recreation Department responded that they will follow direction from Lambton Public Health but will attempt to get more clarity.
· How will the Security Staff know which players to ask on the U12 team?
· Recommend that those turning 12 should go and get vaccinated before their 12th birthday.
· It is confusing as currently the vaccine isn’t approved for under 12.
· Continue to pursue this with the City and Lambton Public Health.

· Leave this as an FYI for now.

· We don’t think this should be enforced during this hockey season.

RETURN TO PLAY:

· Letter was received from Dr. Lacroix who was the physician that we had been using as part of our Concussion protocol.  We have worked with Dr. Lacroix and Dr. Barwitzki and they have handled all concussion issues.  Dr. Lacroix indicated there have been a lot of pressure on physicians and at this point they are rescinding their services.  He will only be available on a consultation basis through a referral from the hospital. 

· We have asked our SHA Web Administrator to modify our concussion page on our website.  Anyone suffering from a concussion should get a Return to Play from their physician or pediatrician. 

· We hope that when the workload decreases they can establish their commitment to us for Concussion Management.



	NEW BUSINESS
	FACE OFF FOR MENTAL HEALTH:

· Received green tape and will be distributing it.

· Posting information on Facebook to keep it in the forefront.

· Bag tags have not arrived yet.

· Cara Scott to reach out to Tom Babcock, Harry Chadwick and Kevin Taylor to get the master key for lockers so tape can be distributed.
POLICE CHECKS:
· Almost at 100% for the Board for CODFs and police checks.

· Sent emails to rep coaches/bench staff identifying those that need either CODF or police check.

· Note sent to conveners in Rec detailing each of their coach and bench staff that need CODF and police checks.

· We are ahead of schedule for Rec which is positive.

· Appreciating quick response.

· Rep coaches/bench staff have 2 weeks to comply if not done by end of November.  Those not in compliance will not be able to be on the bench.

· Sarnia Police on-line police check is working well and police checks are coming back within 48 hours.

OHF SURVEY:

· It was sent out to the Board.

· Not sure it should be sent out to the entire membership.  Surveys on structure doesn’t need to go the entire membership.

· It asked about prep skates – a lot of the survey geared to rep hockey.

· Some concerns with the format of the survey.

· Push back regarding fall tryouts is what precipitated this survey.

· Hockey Canada mandates U11 and below has fall tryouts.  We don’t want to do it for U13 and above.

· We want OHF to understand none of the Association want fall tryouts.

· Suggest this be completed by the Board and by Rep coaches.

· Link to survey will be re sent to the Board with the numbers required to answer prep skate questions.
NEXT MEETING:  

· Next meeting via Zoom is on Tuesday, December 7.

· Ted Pendle to look at setting up a location.




	adjournment


	MOTION #211117-006
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle)
Carried


Paul Walsh              





Kelly Lane
Chair
                


             


Secretary
